
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

SUPPLEMENTAL BID BULLETIN NO.  

2022-002-2 
 
 

This Supplemental Bid Document No. 2 dated 23 May 2022, for the project of One (1) 
Procurement of Dayaw TV Airing in Local Cable Channel in Mindanao - ITB NO.: PB 
2022-002) is being issued to clarify, modify and amend items/ specifications in the Bidding 
Documents in response for the clarification from prospective bidders for the aforecited project. 
 
 
Please see the following updates: 
 
1. Sec II: Instructions to Bidders 
 

Page Original Revised 
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2. Funding Information 

2.2. The source of funding is: 

a. CY 2021 NEFCA Locally Funded 
Project 

2. Funding Information 

2.2. The source of funding is: 

a. GAA Fund 101 Locally Funded Project 

 

2. QUERIES/CLARIFICTIONS FROM PROSPECTIVE BIDDERS 

 

REQUIREMENTS QUERIES/ CLARIFICATION REPLY 

Prospective bidders must 
be a cable channel 
company or corporation with 
more than ten (10) years of 
experience in the business. 

 

We respectfully request for 

your kind office to allow media 

buyers and agencies to 

competitively participate in the 

said bid with at least 5 years 

of experience in the said 

service. 

 
This will allow more 

prospective bidders who are 

eligible to bid to deliver the 

services needed to bid for your 

project. 

DENIED 

 

(Please see attached letter 
from the End-user) 

 

 

 

 



 

This Supplemental Bid Bulletin including Annexes, if any, shall form part of the Bid Documents. 

Any provisions in the Bid Documents inconsistent herewith is hereby amended, modified and 

superseded accordingly. 

 

For guidance and information of all concerned.  

 

Interested bidders are advised to contact the BAC Secretariat through email address: 

bids@ncca.gov.ph and procurementncca@gmail.com for the account details. 

 

For further inquiries, you may coordinate with Ms. Aniel D. Apruebo, Bids and Awards 

Committee Secretary at Tel. No. 8527-2192 loc. 221. Please be guided accordingly. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prepared by: 
 
 
 
 

ANIEL D. APRUEBO 
Secretary, Bids and Awards Committee 

Noted: 
 
 
 

 
MARICHU G. TELLANO 
Chairperson, Bids and Awards Committee 

 

mailto:bids@ncca.gov.ph%20and%20procurementncca@gmail.com


 

 

May 19, 2022 

 

MARICHU G. TELLANO 

Deputy Executive Director for Administration and 

Support Services/BAC Chairperson 

National Commission for Culture and the Arts 

Intramuros, Manila 

 

Dear Deputy Executive Director Tellano: 

 

We are writing in connection to the letter of appeal of Marcus Phoenix Media Production 

Corp., regarding the bidding of one (1) Procurement of Dayaw TV Airing in Local Cable Channel in 

Mindanao regarding the provision: “Prospective bidders must be a cable company or corporation 

with more than ten (10) years of experience in the business”. 

 

This said provision in the technical specifications of the project was stated to ensure that the 

cable company or corporation is a legitimate company that can execute the project accordingly, and 

by this we wanted to make sure that the specifications of the project stated in the bid documents are 

met. 

 

 We hope that the BAC evaluates closely the bidder’s status and credibility as a cable channel 

operator or company and not as a production house. 

 

Thank you very much. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

Rene S. Napeñas 

PAIO Head 


